


 
  

 
 

Similarly, the measures do not reflect changes in the way services are provided. In recent years we 
have provided network support to Port Lincoln through a generation contract, with material opex costs. 
Going forward that service will be replaced by a capex solution which has been shown to be in 
customer’s interests through a RIT-T process and confirmed to be prudent and efficient through a 
contingent project review process. Notwithstanding these things, this will cause changes in our partial 
total factor productivity results, both capex and opex.  

Notwithstanding the lack of acknowledgement of the shortcomings, Quantonomics repeats the point 
made in past reports by Economic Insights, for example, that this analysis “allow[s] comparisons of 
productivity levels as well as productivity growth to be made”1 but does so without the cautionary 
notes of previous reports. The AER makes the same point in its report without acknowledging the 
limitations identified in past years but not addressed.2  

The limitations of the transmission benchmarking analysis must continue to be clearly acknowledged.  

We again encourage the AER to examine the methodology and measures used in this process to 
ensure that the results truly reflect the efficiency with which ElectraNet and other TNSPs provide the 
increasingly complex services we provide to our customers. To be valid, the results must reflect this 
as the electricity sector in Australia, and in particular in South Australia, continues to lead the world in 
the uptake of renewable generation.  

We look forward to engaging further on these issues in future. Should you wish to discuss any aspects 
of this response, don't hesitate to get in touch with Jadson Lima in the first instance on 

 

Yours sincerely 

Jeremy Tustin 
Manager Regulation 

 

 
1 Economic Insights, draft report p.22 
2 Draft benchmarking report, p.1 




